Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on January 7th 2002

1.
Present:

Cllrs Drake, Ridgway, Ward. Cllr Dixon in the Chair. Clerk Kindersley,  2 electors. Apologies received from Cllr Astor and Cllr Wilson.

2. Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on November 6th 2001.

The Clerk read the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on November 6th 2001. These were agreed by the Council as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising:

St. Denis' Church: Chairman reported the planned Clean-Up had been adandoned due to bad weather. The next would be on February 10th. 

Clerk to e-mail Cllr Astor re the Lease for the Playing Field.

Cllr Ward to meet with ACRE to learn more about applying for funding and potential grants for the play equipment. Chairman reported that the Hatley Cricket Club was anxious to organise a 6 a side cricket or rounders tournament in the early summer as a fundraiser.

The phone box at East Hatley is due to be repaired shortly.

Clerk reported on the failed bids for road and footpath improvements at East Hatley.

4. Finance

Further donations had been received of £35 for the play equipment and Clerk reported general notice of thanks had been put up.

Agreed to maintain precept at £2,000 for the year 2002/3.

5. Correspondence

Clerk reported recommendations of the Local Government Commission re the Periodic Electoral Review whereby Hatley would become part of a two member Gamlingay ward.

Clerk read letter from Mr Keith re St Denis' Church and it was agreed to write to endorse his views on the Church.

Clerk read letter from Mr Keith re the footpath from the Church to the main road, and it was agreed to write to Mr Banks asking him to consider ploughing and cultivating the field such that the footpath could remain permanently uncultivated.

6. Playing Field & Lease

Cllr Ward to establish if  a resident making an offer of a loan to underwrite the project would invalidate funding applications. If this is the case any such proposed underwriting loans were noted as withdrawn.

7. Planning - None

8. Longman Trust

Chairman reported that the Longman Trust, a bequest dating from 1921 for the benefit of widows of the Parish was to be wound up. The capital sum of the Trust would be regarded as income and distributed between the widows currently resident in the Parish.

9.
Hatley Children's Committee

A letter from Margot Eagle-Wilsher on behalf of the Hatley Children's Committee had previously been circulated to Councillors inviting comment from the Council on the proposed name change to the Hatley Committee. It was felt that this might cause confusion within the Village and therefore the Clerk was to respond asking for more name options.

There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 8.30pm. The next meeting will take place on March 4th 2002.
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